T-talk

By Bud Krueger

This is the first of what is planned to be a monthly column oriented toward helping to keep our T-series MGs on the road.  I’m certainly not an expert on the subject, but I do have a knack for getting a lot of help from folks who are.  I’ll try to pass some of that on to you through The Marque.  I’ve also begun a new web site, www.Ttalk.info, to help spread the word.  I’ll probably be using my 52TD, Lazarus, as an example for much of what I’ll be talking about.

For instance, have you heard of the kits for rebuilding your dynamo (generator for some folks)?  It turns out that a fellow T-typer, James Holcombe of Atlanta, GA,

owns a company called Holcombe Armature.  They specialize in electric motors and rewind armatures.  It seems that a couple of years ago Mr. Holcombe decided to produce a kit to allow us to redo the innards of our dynamos.  The kits go for the very reasonable price of about $50.  Santa Claus brought one of the kits for Lazarus.  It’s no secret that keeping a tight fan belt raises havoc with the bearings and bushing inside of the generator.  I speak from experience.  The Holcombe kit contains a rewound armature, a new pair of brushes, a new front bearing, a new rear bushing and a set of instructions for DIY.

Installation of the kit was reasonably straight forward. The surprise was in discovering that the bearing at the pulley end is retained by some long rivets that have to be punched out.  They were no longer usable after being removed.  They are an odd size and it will take some hunting to find an equivalent.  The instructions mentioned the use of nuts and bolts.  I used some 8-32 pan head screws with nyloc nuts on the inside.  I also discovered that my cooling fan’s hole had become egg shaped so I bought a new one.

As they didn’t say in the instructions, reassembly is the reverse of disassembly.  The only tricky part was getting the new brushes to slip onto the commutator when putting it all together.  Reinstalled the generator with a new NAPA 25-22392 fan belt and fired it up.  Works fine.  More details, with images, will be up very shortly on my new web site www.Ttalk.info.

By the way, if you bought a copy of the NEMGTR TSO CD-ROM and are having problems, you should definitely look at www.Ttalk.info.  A greatly improved Search routine has been developed by Larry Shoer and it can be downloaded from the site.

